REGULAR MEETING OF LAUREL RUN BOROUGH COUNCIL — MAY 21, 2024 - 7:00 P.M.
ROLL CALL

John Mosley A
John Mosley P
Shandra Kisailus P

Mayor Justin Correll P

The meeting was called to order by The Mayor with The Pledge to The Flag, followed by a moment of
silence. Roll was taken.

MINUTES: A motion to accept the minutes from the April regular meeting was made by John Mosley,
seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Reports for the month of May was made by
John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT: A motion to accept the Tax Collectors Report for the month of April was
made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. Motion carried.

RECEIPTS: A motion to accept the receipts from April 17, 2024 to May 21, 2024 and authorize their
deposit in the appropriate accounts was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

EXPENSES: A motion to approve the payment of the expenses from April 17, 2024 to May 21, 2024 was
made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT: Jolene read the written report.

Joe spoke with Willy of Laurel Run Estates, regarding the residents marking their properties so

emergency personnel can locate their homes more quickly when responding to calls.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

ROADS AND STREETS: There is no update as to Jope’s contact with Drain Tech regarding cleaning the
drain at the end of Parrish Road.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Jolene will call for an update as to when to expect the pole barn kit.
There is no update on the septic tank cleanings.

Joe gave a quote to Council for the purchase of a riding lawn mower from Valley Power for $6,050.00.
Joe will get a quote from Lindsey Supply.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

RECREATION DEPARTMENT REPORT: Justin said the Volunteer Fire Department get one free rental of
the Borough Building , as well as the Church.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT: A motion to adopt The Floodplain Ordinance was made by John Mosley,
seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

NEW BUSINESS: The Mayor suggested that monies received from Clear Brook as PILOT payments be
held in a separate account. A motion to open a new Fund call the Laurel Run Borough Sewer Maintenance Fund

was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.
A motion for adjournment was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Pockevich
Borough Manager



